
Apil 21, 2025 meeting of the Kemper County Board of Supervisors 

Kemper County Annex 10:00 a.m. 

 

The Board of Supervisors meet every 1st and 3rd Monday of the month  

Sheriff, James Moore 

1. The BoS approved for the Sheriff’s Dept. to buy a convection gas oven from singer H 
& R in the amount of $5,814.35 

Road Manager, Glenn Williams  

1. Approved to run surplus items in the Kemper Messenger. 
2. To help set up for the rodeo was tabled. 
3. Approved hiring Sammy Bennamon at $15.00 an hour contingent upon 

background and drug test. 
4. Approved hiring Lazel Coleman at $18.00 an hour contingent on background and 

drug test. 

Chancery Clerk, Sherline Watkins 

1. Approved current claims docket for April 21, 2025. 
2. Approved payroll. 
3. Approved payment to R&B Farms Co. for erroneous sale in the amount of $64.87 
4. Approved a tag for the Sheriff’s Dept. 
5. Approved attorney fees for mental commitment to Tamy Smith. 

County Administrator, Jonathan Wells 

1. Approved constable annual financial report for 2024 calendar year for Michael 
Olivar and Samuel Tisdale. 

2. Approved C Spire on State Contract for VIOP phone system at $486.44 a month. 
3. Approved Hayz’s Lawn Care at $760.00 per cutting at 8 county locations.  
4. No action taken on audit update was given to the BoS. No action taken on business 

cards ordered for BoS. 
5. Approved High Availability Computer Service Agreement with Three Rivers at 

$18,000.00 per year. 
6. Approved Robert Thomas to be hearing officer on garbage collection disputes. 

Engineering Plus, Phillip McDonald 



1. Approved ERBR payment in the amount of $106613.52 to TL Wallace for Warren 
Town Rd.  

2. Approved ERBR payment #5 in the amount of $10,935.06 to TL Wallace for Kellis 
Store Rd. 

3. Approved payment #2 in the amount of $85,917.76 to McKee Construction for HWY 
16 waterline project. 

Attorney, Rick Barry 

1. Approved ratifying and approving all action taken by the BoS nunc pro tucn to 
Monday, April 7, 2025 board meeting. 

Executive Session: 

The Board went into executive session to discuss economic development regarding 
potential new businesses at the incubator and Project X. No action was taken. 

 

*These are notes from April 21, 2025. Minutes will be approved at the next meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


